
9/29/23 GROUP RECORDS REPORT ON CURRENT DATA FROM 
MAY 2023 THROUGH SEPTEMBER 2023 FOR THE AL-ANON FALL 
ASSEMBLY. 
 
New groups registered with the WSO                  0    
*Though no new groups have registered with WSO, we have 
had a couple that went from inactive to active.                                                                         
2 
 
Groups becoming inactive                                      5 
 
Group changes with respect to CMA’s.                6 
 
Group changes with respect to GR’s                     6 
 
Group email address updates                                 2 
 
Requests/renewals for certificates of insurance   2 
  
Request regarding meeting location, member   count, format of 
meeting   
                                                                                      4 
 
Follow up requests from WSO regarding status of 
meetings (ie: reported not meeting, bounced mail) 
Currently there are 4 cases that I am attempting to resolve. 
When I am unsuccessful at remedying the questions from WSO, 
sometimes we just have to let the process of becoming 
dissolved, occur.  WSO presents a timeline to follow.  With my 



ongoing attempts, I notify WSO of every single communication I 
have with ANYONE involved with a group. Sometimes this takes 
weeks or even months to resolve, or not at all. Most 
resourceful and valuable is contacting a parish secretary or 
pastor and asking many questions. I say in all my reports,  
communication amongst us all is vital.  
****************************************** 
It has been a pleasure to serve as Group Records Coordinator 
for New York North for 3 years.  I have met wonderful, devoted 
people who have been in service since they began in Al-Anon. I 
have been invited to summer homes in Florida, to gamble in 
Salamanca to sight see in all the towns across the state, and to 
connect if I am venturing out in NYS. I have received ongoing 
support from our Delegate, Kathi, our Chairperson Carol, Web 
Coordinator, Ellen V. all the DR’s GR’S and CMA’s. Kudos too, to 
the devotion of all our officers and coordinators. 
 
It is time to pass this service to another.  I wish this person luck.  
And remember, there will always be unfinished business, but 
you are just one wheel on the train, do the best you can! 
 
Respectfully and sincerely, 
Joan L. 
9/21/23 

                                                                                         


